

Robbers Roost Men's Group
Group Conscience Minutes: 4/7/2015

Attendance: Michael G, James, Aaron, Marc, Ben, Brandon, Craig A, Randy P, Randy, Jeff, Craig B, Scotty A

- Intros & March minutes approved

Reports:

- **Craig (GSR):** upcoming events: Congresso; did not make last District meeting, will attend this month
- **Gino (Alt GSR):** n/a
- **Brandon (Treasurer):** Current balance = \$647.41 / Daniel fund = \$51.00. Time to disburse. [see report for details]
- **Ben (GSC):** reminder to call folks is working, 100% attendance. Looking for new office mgr at CO. Requirements are that you know how to count and are honest. We could use some new blood on the volunteer rotation--new guys to fill shifts. Time to train and recruit some new folks.
- **Craig B (IGR):** no report, missed last month; suggests making service a high priority with sponsees
- **Open (Alt IGR):**
- **Derrick (CPC):** na
- **James (Website):** did upload minutes to old website, has built a new one
- **Larry M (Archives):** na
- **Randy (Grapevine):** we have back issues of GV that could go to BoCo jail; bring back issues in to donate
- **Ricky (Literature):** na
- **Randy (Nightwatch):** thanks volunteers; going well
- **Ken (PIR):** na
- **Mikael (Local 12 Step Coordinator):** na
- **Marc (Treatment):** went to District treatment comm last night; idea to have mock panel presentation going to a TFC to inform staff about what AA is; were reading scripts from smartphones--used the phrase "sober member of AA" instead of "alcoholic" to identify--report on Dist 24 chair, area is trying to improve Bridge the Gap program. Marc will announce TFC meetings in our area, provide schedules. Wants to visit TFC meetings in the area, starting with Cent Peaks.
- **Dan (Phone List):** na
- **Tucker (Tue Coffee/Setup):** na
- **open (Tue Cleanup):**
- **Mark (Thu Coffee/Setup):**
- **Ben (Thu Cleanup):** na

Old business:

- Propose update to website design. James will bring proposal for web site changes (Approved) - Aaron to follow up with James, demo site available at <http://demo.mcleanmediagroup.com/>
- James says the new site is faster and mobile friendly; wants to bring the where and when info to the top so the site is easier to use for newcomers. Group should review and offer feedback in May. James will email to the list with the demo URL.
- Update web site to reflect that Thursday night is newcomers meeting. (James). Ben will follow up, he might be able to update the site.--DONE
- Question about gift to owner of building. Larry will find out what was done in the past & we will consider a gift in the future before we leave the facility--

New business:

- treasurer disbursement: let's go ahead and do disbursements by next GC--OK
- Jeff--Nightwatch at IG. New info for Randy. Jeff has an electronic packet of info that needs to get to the people covering shifts. Weds night is open and needs a new group. Jeff is looking for GSR names for other groups in district that might be interested in taking on Weds shifts. Craig A will get names to Jeff. Jeff is looking for suggestions for other groups to take on NW nights. New effort at IG to coordinate 12 step lists. We need a new list of names to add to IG 12-step list. Collect info for the group.**
- Craig A: new quarter is here--time to think about the next B2B series. Sunday afternoons--need dates and volunteers to lead a session. Craig A volunteers to lead. Discussion about possibility of a Saturday am meeting. Do we want one? Nothing else in Lafayette area Sat mornings. Craig B told some history about how RR got started with Scotty A. Scotty explains the RR history beginning in Vista CA in 1998. Originally it was "come with your sponsor." New meetings have always been decided by group conscience. We are at liberty to have a group conscience to start a new RR meeting, only qualification is that it be a closed men's group. Craig A will do a poll at regular meeting to see if there is interest.

Open Service Positions:

- Alt IGR - Open: Aaron. Aaron is elected by consensus.
- Tues cleanup. OPEN